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I am against allowing encampments within 500 feet of schools or
day care centers as a matter of health and safety for our families
and children throughout Los Angeles. Designated areas need to be
determined where sanitation, security, food and medical care
should be afforded to the homeless but no where near the areas
that are sensitive to the environment or the public who have a
right to traverse sidewalks and streets without fear of violence,
criminal behavior, or impediments to access public services. We,
the tax paying, housed, law abiding residents of Los Angeles
should not have our rights diminished by the Council or Mayor in
favor of the homeless.



